

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Wednesday February 13, 6:30pm in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, MA
. 
Present were:
James A. MacDonald – Chair
Brendan G. Keogh - Vice Chair
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan Jr.
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle

Mr. MacDonald called the Meeting to order at 6:35 pm

Pledge of Allegiance

Led by Mr. MacDonald

Mr. MacDonald informed all that Town Manager, James Kern, was at a capital expenditures committee meeting and would not be present this evening. Mr. MacDonald stated that Nancy Baker, Assistant Town Manager, would be joining the meeting shortly.

Dedham Citizens Open Discussion

Discussion Re: Amendment to Rules & Regulations for Holders of Alcoholic Beverage Licenses in the Town of Dedham

Mr. Butler stated that for most of last year there were a number of people who get input to the rules and regulations relative to the service and sale of alcohol in the Town of Dedham. Mr. Butler added that most of the heavy lifting was done by Sgt. Clemens, Deputy Chief Buckley. Mr. Butler continued, saying that Chief D’Entremont and attorney Brian Riley helped immensely. Mr. Butler informed all that this is the first chance we have had to update regulations for several years. Mr. Butler added that there are some provisions in the draft that were recommended by a group called the substance abuse prevention collaborative, which is a state-funded collaborative including four communities, Norwood, Westwood, Needham and Dedham.

Mr. Butler stated that the process that is set out tonight is for the Selectmen task a few questions and discuss to see if there’s any changes. Mr. Butler added that on February 28, 2019 there will be a Public Hearing open to license holders and the public. Mr. Butler continued, saying that they will have an opportunity to make comments.  Mr. Butler informed all that on March 7, 2019, the Selectmen will take a vote to formally adopt the regulations based on any input from tonight or on February 28, 2019.

Deputy Chief Buckley stated that he will go through all of the regulations that had changes:

2) The rules and regulations need to must be kept on premises.

Deputy Chief Buckley stated that just for cleanup purposes, since 2009 the Town has had chapter 42 of the Town bylaws, which requires that Cori check and fingerprints be submitted to the Dedham Police Department. Deputy Chief Buckley informed all that chapter 42 was voted on by the Board after the last revisions

8) cleaning up some language that is kind of archaic. It asks for the Manager of
record’s regular hours be reported in writing to the Board. Deputy Chief 
Buckley stated that the police have never asked for that, so the language should 
be cleaned up.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that that number eight it states that the Manager of 
record must be on the premises during at least 50% of the hours when alcohol is 
served.

Both Mr. MacDonald and Deputy Chief Buckley agreed that should stay in the 
rules and regulations.

11) we do not as a Town require section 15 licenses (package stores) to attend any type 
of TIPS training or the like. Deputy Chief Buckley’s suggestion is that the Board ask 
section 15 licenses to also be Safe Serve or TIPS certified

13) in 2009 and prior lot of the businesses did not have video surveillance or ID 
scanners. The police would like to have that part of the investigation that if an 
establishment does have those records, that they be turned over to the police.

14) the police are asking that the look back on violations be three years.

Deputy Chief Buckley stated that with input from Town counsel, reworded the way we 
have offenses and the recommended discipline. Deputy Chief Buckley added that this 
gives the licensing authority little bit of leeway in handing out discipline.

First offense – written warning to 3 days
Second offense - 3 to 6 days
Third offense – 7 to 10 days
Fourth offense – 10 days to revocation
Deputy Chief Buckley added that the Board could be more lenient if they thought it 
prudent. 

Deputy Chief Buckley stated that going by the first page, number 5 should have the wine
provision removed as it is covered by the ABCC’s happy hour under Chapter 138. 

Deputy Chief Buckley moved on to number 6 and informed all that the Town did not have 
any regulations about maintaining order of lines for outside venues. Debbie Chief 
Buckley stated that he doesn’t believe this is a problem in the Town right now but since
we are looking at the rules and regulations, we might as well will make suggestions.

Deputy Chief Buckley stated that the SAPC group made a suggestion that the price at 
which alcohol is sold not be displayed on any window of any premise. Deputy Chief 
Buckley continued, saying that they suggested that the Board may require electronic
scanners had all alcoholic retailers, who are repeat offenders selling to minors.

Deputy Chief Buckley stated that the way our rules and regulations read now, after 2 AM 
all employees must be off the premises unless they call the police department and let
them know the reason for being on premises. Atty. Riley, Town counsel, determined that
this language is archaic and should not be in our rules and regulations. Deputy Chief 
Buckley continued, saying that while there on the premises, there shall be no alcohol.

Dr. Teehan stated that he believes the requirement to have everyone be TIPS certified 
is smart. Dr. Teehan added that reducing the look back to three years is also smart a
idea.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that on the 28th of the month, we will hold a Public Hearing, 
for members of the public as well as the businesses and then vote on March 7, 
2019.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he is been through this a few times and the purpose of the 
rules and regulations is so our license holders unclear as to what is acceptable and 
what is not acceptable.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that there is so much 
emphasis on this because the Board wants to create a level playing field for any type of 
business, whether they are small local businesses or big corporations.  

Mr. MacDonald informed all that Dedham’s rules and regulations will be mailed to all 
license holders in the Town of Dedham Mr. MacDonald added that they will be notified 
that there is an opportunity to have a Public Hearing on February 28, 2019. 

Action by the Board

In Ms. Baker’s absence, Mr. Eddy handled the action by the Board:

Drainlayer License Renewal

Mr. Eddy informed all that there were two Drainlayer Renewal Applications for the 
Boards consideration.

	Hercules C&G Drain, Inc.
	182 Bonham Road
	Dedham, MA  02026

	Peter DeGirolamo
	77 East Belcher Road
	Foxboro, MA 02035

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, 
Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes

Banner Placement

There is a request from the high school performing arts department to hang a banner in 
Dedham Square to advertise their performances of guys and dolls on March 15, 16, and
 March 17, 2019

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, 
Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes

Old/New Business

Mr. Butler stated that Jason Mammone, Town engineer, has been preparing for the
public meeting in April on infiltration and inflow. Mr. Butler pointed out the trifold in front 
of the Board members and added that these will be going out in the sewer bills in the 
next few weeks. Mr. Butler continued, saying that there will be more details following.

Dr. Teehan stated that he has asked the Assistant Town Manager to put placeholder for 
the Spring Town meeting for an article to consider the purchase of the adjacent parcel of 
land next to the current Town Hall.

Discussion & Vote Re: Town Manager Search Committee Appointments  

Mr. MacDonald reminded all that there will be a Town Manager search committee. Mr. 
MacDonald added that each Board member will select one individual to join the 
Committee.

Dr. Teehan -		Keith Hampe
Mr. Keogh -		Gemma Martin
Mr. Butler -		Michelle Apuzzio
Mr. Guilfoyle - 	Robert Coughlin
Mr. MacDonald -	Stephen Rahavy

Compliance Failure Violation Hearing – Cow Island, Inc. d/b/a Moseley’s on the Charles, 50 Bridge Street; Edward DeVincenzo, Manager

Ms. Baker swore in those who will be giving testimony at the hearing.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. DeVincenzo if he would like the entire testimony read or if he 
stipulates to the facts. Mr. DeVincenzo replied that he stipulates to the facts.

Sgt. Clements stated that on Thursday, December 6, 2019 at approximately 8:58 PM, 
an undercover operative, under the direction of Sgt. Clements and Ofc. Ford, entered 
Moseley’s. There was a private party was taking place that evening. Sgt. Clements 
continued, saying that operative number two entered through the front door of 
Moseley’s and a short time after, she texted Sgt. Clements indicating that she had been 
served a beer. Ofc. Ford then entered the building, spoke to the operative and she 
pointed out that the bartender that had served her the beer. The operative stated to Ofc. 
Ford that she was not asked for an ID and she was not stopped or questioned when 
she  entered Moseley’s. Ofc. Ford indicated that the bartender and Mr. Moseley were 
very apologetic and forthcoming with information. On December 30 Sgt. Clements 
responded to Moseley’s to make a follow-up report and spoke with Mr. D Vincenzo. 
Both the bartender and Mr. DeVincenzo supplied their TIPS certification cards to Sgt. 
Clements. Sgt. Clements stated that Mr. DeVincenzo did attend the free training offered 
by SAPC in November. Sgt. Clements wrapped up by stating that those are essentially 
the facts. The Board then asked Mr. DeVincenzo more questions regarding minors 
getting in to the private function, getting served and how people were ID’d.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. DeVincenzo if he feels he had a fair hearing.

Mr. DeVincenzo answered yes. 

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to close the hearing; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. 
Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler. Yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald informed Mr. DeVincenzo that the Board would make a determination at 
its next meeting.

Compliance Failure Violation Hearing – PMA Beverage Services II d/b/a the Hilton 
at Dedham Place, 25 Allied Drive; Brian Patrick Smith, Manager

Ms. Baker swore in those who will be making statements during the hearing.

Atty. Trish Farnsworth, representing the Hilton at Dedham Place, was present before
the Board. Atty. Farnsworth introduced Brian Smith, General Manager and Meghan
Boyd, a supervisor and the server in question, were also present before the Board.  

Atty. Farnsworth stipulated to the facts of the report.

Sgt. Clements stated that on Thursday, December 6, at approximately 6:14 PM, 
operatives 3 and 4 entered the Hilton Hotel as witnessed by Ofc. Holland and
Detective Quigley. A short time later they received a text from operative number 3, 
stating that both operatives had been served beer at the bar inside the hotel. Ofc. 
Holland entered the hotel and observed the beers on the bar. The operative pointed out 
the person that served them. She was identified as Ms. Boyd. Both operatives reported 
that they were asked for their IDs and both provided vertical licenses. 

Sgt. Clements informed all that on Monday, December 17 at approximately 10:30 AM 
he followed up on the report and spoke to the General Manager Mr. Brian Smith. Mr. 
Smith was very aware of the incident Mr. Smith had the TIPS certification cards for his 
bartenders and managers. Sgt. Clements stated that they were all in good
standing. Mr. Smith indicated that the bartender is an employee that has been with the 
company for five and half months. Ms. Boyd was disciplined with the written warning.  
Mr. Smith stated that he was very concerned about this incident and takes it very 
Seriously.

Atty. Farnsworth stated that the licensee is very sorry that this happened and that they 
have to be here. Atty. Farnsworth stated that Ms. Boyd was covering for the bartender 
who was going out back to the kitchen to get a food order. Atty. Farnsworth added that 
Ms. Boyd is TIPS certified and did ask both operatives for ID. Atty. Farnsworth 
continued, saying that Ms. Boyd is a very good employee and is upset by this incident. 
Atty. Farnsworth informed all that they do not want to fire Ms. Boyd for making this 
Mistake so we are putting steps in place whereby she can learn from this experience.  

Mr. Smith stated that he immediately met with the servers and reviewed the situation. 
Mr. Smith added that he put in extra signage stating the date to remind all servers of 
where the line is for underage customers. Mr. Smith continued, saying that at each shift 
change they review the policies in regards to alcohol service. 

Atty. Farnsworth added that the Hilton has a great track record in this Town and passed 
a compliance check last year and we are determined not to have another incident like
this. Mr. Keogh stated that he is glad that Ms. Boyd was not fired and hopes that this 
can be a learning experience for her and for the hotel. Mr. Keogh added that hopefully 
this is a onetime thing. 

Dr. Teehan agreed also stated that he is glad Ms. Boyd was not fired. Dr. Teehan asked 
Ms. Boyd if she just read the numbers wrong.

Ms. Boyd answered yes it was just quick math. Ms. Boyd added that she noticed it was 
a vertical license and was trying to do the math and just did it wrong. 

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Smith if they had any other ID checking systems in place.

Mr. Smith answered no.

Mr. Butler stated that if you are relying on people to be flawless for a long time is difficult 
to achieve. 

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Smith if he ever came across counterfeit IDs.

Mr. Smith answered that they have not and added that is generally a business type of 
crowd.

Mr. Guilfoyle agreed with his colleagues that the Hilton did the right thing by not firing 
Ms. Boyd.

Mr. MacDonald stated that if you have one failed compliance, ever or in a while, the 
Board will have a very different approach. Mr. MacDonald added that if you fail another
one of the conversation will be completely different. Sgt. Clements informed the Board 
that he has had several conversations and correspondence via email with Mr. Smith has 
always been conscientious and he regrets that the incident happened. Sgt. Clements 
added that he wishes every establishment was as conscientious as the Hilton.

Mr. MacDonald asked Atty. Farnsworth if she feels she had a fair hearing.

Atty. Farnsworth answered yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald informed Mr. Smith and Atty. Farnsworth they will make a decision in 
two weeks.

Compliance Failure Violation Hearing – The Irish Alehouse, Inc., d/b/a Waterfords, 
2-4 Bridge Street; Maureen Skehill, Manager

Ms. Baker swore in those who would be giving testimony.

Tony Hegarty stipulated to the facts in this case.

Sgt. Clements summarized the police report as follows. 

On Thursday, December 6 at approximately 8:45 PM, operative number one under the 
direction of Ofc. Ford and myself, entered Waterford’s. A short time later we received a 
text message indicating he had been served a beer. Ofc. Ford entered the 
establishment and observed the beer on the bar. The operative pointed out the 
bartender Mr. Greenwood, who served him the beer. The operative stated that he was 
asked for ID	and provided a vertical license to the server.  The operative added that the 
bartender gave the ID a very quick glance. 

Sgt. Clements stated that on December 29 at approximately 1:30 PM he went to 
Waterford’s for a follow-up visit. Sgt. Clements spoke with the owner Tony Hegarty and
the bartender Mr. Greenwood. Mr. Greenwood has been a 13 year employee at  
Waterford’s and he just made a mistake that evening. Sgt. Clements continued, saying 
that Mr. Greenwood’s TIPS’s training is up to date as well as Mr. Hegarty’s. Sgt. 
Clements stated those are the facts.

Mr. Hegarty stated that his bartender just missed the datet. Mr. Hegarty added that all his employees are TIPS certified. Mr. Hegarty continued, saying that they’ve had a staff meeting to go over this incident. 

Adam Greenwood stated that he was a bartender on that night and served the operative.

Mr. Greenwood added that this is not how he works and he is extremely sorry.
Mr. Guilfoyle stated that Mr. Hegarty has a good record with the Town. Mr. Guilfoyle added that this is the reason why we do compliance checks, to keep businesses on their toes and it comes down to checking IDs. Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he is impressed that Mr. Greenwood came in front of this Board and admitted that he made a mistake.

Mr. Butler stated that about 4 or 5 establishments do their own internal compliance checks and wondered if there could be an opportunity to go to the other 50 or so locations and offer this service.

Dr. Teehan commended Mr. Hegarty for not firing the employee as it seemed like a mistake. Dr. Teehan stressed that this is a learning opportunity.

Mr. MacDonald stated that this is the second owner in a row that has brought in the bartender that made the mistake. Mr. MacDonald added that he was little upset at Mr. Greenwood saying that he was slammed and too busy. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that need to be much more careful as this is Mr. Hegarty’s business and life. Mr. MacDonald stated that Mr. Greenwood should learn from this experience and move on.

Sgt. Clemens asked Mr. Hegarty if Mr. Greenwood was the only bartender working that evening.

Mr. Hegarty responded no there is always two bartenders on.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Hegarty if he had a fair hearing. 

Mr. Hegarty answered absolutely.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to close the Public Hearing; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that it will make a decision on how to react in two weeks.

Compliance Failure Violation Hearing – Oscar Bar Dedham, LLC d/b/a Oscar’s, 380 Washington Street; Michael Tallon, Manager

Ms. Baker swore in all giving testimony this evening.

Michael Tallon, Manager, and Emmett Donovan, bartender, were present before the Board.

Mr. Tallon stipulated to the facts and the police report. Sgt. Clements summarized the report as follows:

On Thursday, December 6 at approximately 6:20 PM, operate number 1 and number 2, under the direction of Ofc. Ford and I, entered Oscars tasked with trying to purchase a beer. A short time later we received a text from operative number 1 stating that he had been served a beer. Ofc. Ford entered the establishment and observed a beer in front of operative number 1. Operative number 1 pointed out the person that served them and that was Mr. Donovan. Both operatives were asked for their ID and each produced a vertical license. These licenses indicate that the operatives were under the age of 21. Operative number 1 was served but operative number 2 was not served.

Sgt. Clements made a follow-up visit on December 27, at approximate 4:20 PM and spoke to the owner, Michael Tallon. Mr. Tallon indicated that he was very aware of the situation and noted that Mr. Donovan has worked for him for about a year and a half. Mr. Tallon was very surprised that this happened. Mr. Tallon stated that after 30 years this is the first time this has happened to him or Mr. Donovan. Mr. Tallon added that he and Mr. Donovan are always looking for ways to improve the ID process. This instance was just human error and Mr. Donovan feels horrible. Mr. Tallon informed the Board that every server and bartender now has an app on their phone, called We Card ID, which is very simple to use. Mr. Tallon stated that these servers and bartenders are required to physically look at and read every license.

Dr. Teehan commended Mr. Tallon and Mr. Donovan for taking steps to improve the ID process.

Mr. MacDonald stated that these compliance checks are for educational purposes but it also lets establishments know where their week links are.

Sgt. Clemens added that both Mr. Tallon and Mr. Donovan are TIPS certified but it did take a little while to get Mr. Donovan’s TIPS card. Sgt. Clements stated that establishments are required to keep employee records on-site..

Mr. MacDonald informed all that if someone does not look like they are 21 years old, the establishment serves the right to not serve them alcohol.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Tallon if he feels this was a fair hearing.

Mr. Tallon answered yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to close the Public Hearing; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald informed Mr. Tallon and Mr. Donovan that the Board will make a decision in two weeks.

Compliance Failure Violation Hearing – Ark Video Corp. d/b/a Dedham Square Coffee House, 565 High Street; Ali Koushan, Manager

Ms. Baker swore in all those who would be testifying that evening.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Koushan if he still. To the facts of the police report.

Mr. Koushan answered yes.

Sgt. Clements stated that on Thursday, December 6 at approximately 5:56 PM, operative number 2 and number 2, entered the Dedham Square Coffeehouse under the direction of Ofc. Ford and I. A short time later they received a text from operative number two stating that she had been served a beer. Ofc. Ford entered the establishment and observed operative number 2 sitting at a table with a beer. The operative pointed out that she had been served by a gentleman named Harrison Palmer. The operative reported that she was asked for her ID and she provided a vertical license to the server. Sgt. Clements informed all that the vertical license shows that the person ordering the alcohol is under 21. Ofc. Ford spoke to Mr. Koushan, the on-duty Manager. Mr. Koushan stated that both he and Mr. Palmer checked the ID. 

On December 27 Sgt. Clements made a follow-up visit to the Dedham Square coffeehouse. Sgt. Clements spoke with Mr. Koushan who was very friendly and accommodating. Sgt. Clements stated that Mr. Koushan attended the free training given by SAPC. Sgt. Clements added Mr. Koushan informed him that Mr. Palmer no longer works for him. Sgt. Clements stated that when he called Mr. Koushan to ask them for Mr. Palmer’s TIPS certification and other paperwork, Mr. Koushan told Sgt. Clements that Mr. Palmer was not TIPS certified.

Mr. Koushan stated that he thoroughly checked the young ladies ID and he can’t believe that he did not catch that it was a fake. Mr. Koushan added that he just made a mistake that evening, there’s no other way to put it.

Dr. Teehan stated that Ali has been in business for about seven years and this is the first time he has failed a compliance check.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he hopes we don’t see Mr. Koushan before this Board for this reason again.

Sgt. Clements informed all that he would like to see Mr. Koushan keep better employee records even if they have only worked there a short time.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Koushan if he had a fair hearing.

Mr. Koushan answered yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to close the Public Hearing; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald informed Mr. Koushan that the Board will make a determination in two weeks

Violation Hearing (Failure to Maintain Manager of Record) – BBRG Dedham TR, LLC d/b/a Joe’s American Bar & Grill, 985 Providence Highway; Ryan Taylor, Manager - Change of Manager – BBRG Dedham TR, LLC d/b/a Joe’s American Bar & Grill, 985 Providence Highway from Ryan Taylor to Michael Steven Botelho

Ms. Baker swore in those who would be giving testimony this evening.

Sgt. Clements summarize the police report written by Ofc. Twomey.
On December 15 at approximately 10:50 PM, Ofc. Twomey, responded to 985 Providence Hwy., Joe’s American bar and Grill, for a report of an unwanted guest. Ofc. Twomey was joined by Sgt. Clements, Ofc. Porro and Ofc. Chamber.

On arrival, Ofc. Twomey observed the patient, lying in the front foyer, being comforted by her husband and her sister. The patient appeared to be distraught and was yelling nonsensical statements at her family. She appeared to be extremely inebriated and would not communicate what was wrong and/or stand on her own. Ofc. Twomey asked the patient’s husband this is normal behavior and he stated that this is extremely unusual. Fallon ambulance arrived and transported the patient to Faulkner Hospital for further evaluation.

According to the Manager on duty, Micael Botelho, the patient was at the establishment for a family birthday party they had more than 30 people. The tab for the party started at 5:45 PM was close that 9:22 PM totaling $1051.54. A second tab is opened at the bar with a smaller group at 9:20 PM and closed at 10:47 PM totaling $185.96. Both tabs will be scanned into the incident. According to her husband during this time the patient consumed “a few white wines followed by a bunch of martinis.”

On Monday, December 17 at approximately 11 AM Sgt. Clements responded to Joe’s American Bar and Grill for a follow-up report based on the incident of December 15, 2018. Sgt. Clements had a conversation with the General Manager Michael Botelho. Mr. Botello informed Sgt. Clements that he was the Manager on duty when the incident occurred. Mr. Botello stated that he called for the police.

Mr. Botello informed Sgt. Clements that the patient was one of 35 adults attending a private function the night before. The servers informed Mr. Botello stated that the patient ingested three dirty vodka martinis during the private event and then join another group at the bar for further drinks. During this time the patient dropped her vodka martini on the floor breaking the glass. Mr. Botello added that he saw the patient arguing with another female and biting her in the arm several times. The other female, was later identified as a sister, proceeded to strike the patient in the face area with an open hand 4 to 5 times. That is when Mr. Botello called the police. Neither Mr. Botello nor the bartender, Mr. Paul Melanson could provide Sgt. Clements with their TIPS certifications but they did provide them via email the next day. Mr. Lanson re-certified recently after realizing his TIPS certification expired in July 2017, thus making him in violation to serve alcohol for almost a year and a half. Joe’s was found in violation earlier this year for serving the underage operative. Nobody from Joe’s American bar and Grill attended the free TIPS training, offered by SAPC in November, 

Counsel for Joe’s American bar and Grill gave some background on the previous Manager of record and added that when Mr. Taylor, the previous Manager of record decided to leave the company, the process to fill the vacant Manager of record began. Counsel apologized for taking so long to get the paperwork in front of the Board. Joe’s is a large corporation and some of the paperwork needs to be sent to corporate offices, signed off on and then sent back. Counsel admitted that mistake is there fault.

Dr. Teehan asked counsel much time elapsed between the Manager of record leaving and the new paperwork being filed.

Counsel answered about two weeks.

Dr. Teehan asked if there was a violation from the incident besides the drunken wife. 

Sgt. Clemens stated that besides the administrative bartender not being TIPS certified,
there was no violation. 

Dr. Teehan added that you really need that Manager of record to oversee all the alcohol situations in theestablishment. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that there really shouldn’t be a gap as this can lead to compliance failures or something worse.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that there is no way that the Executive Chef should be the Manager of record. Mr. Guilfoyle added that there is enough on his plate having to take care of all the food and vegetables, he shouldn’t have to worry about keeping an eye out for underage guests or overserved guests.

Counsel stated that he agreed with everything Mr. Guilfoyle said.

Mr. Butler stated that he appreciates the detailed reports from Ofc. Twomey and Sgt. Clements.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Botello was it his responsibility or Mr. Taylor’s responsibility to ensure that TIPS certifications were current.

Mr. Botello answered that this task became his responsibility once Mr. Taylor left the company, which was near the end of November.


Mr. Butler asked Mr. Botello if the Board checked today would all of Joe’s employees be TIPS certified.

Mr. Botello answered yes 100%.

Mr. MacDonald stated that when an establishment needs to Change the Manager of record, the Town of Dedham will be notified. Mr. MacDonald added that when a TIPS certification is not kept current it is not the Town’s responsibility or the Police Department’s responsibility, it is your responsibility as the license holder.

Mr. MacDonald asked counsel if he had a fair hearing.

Counsel answered yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to close the Public Hearing; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald informed counsel that the Board will make a decision in two weeks.

Change of Manager – BBRG Dedham TR, LLC d/b/a Joe’s American Bar & Grill, 985 Providence Highway from Ryan Taylor to Michael Steven Botelho

Counsel stated that he seeks the Board’s approval of Mr. Botello as Manager of record.
Counsel added that Mr. Botello has been on premise since March 2018. Counsel continued, saying that he has been the Manager of record at other locations.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Botello if he has been the Manager of record at another location.

Mr. Botello answered yes, and Franklin.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Botello how long he was Manager of record and Franklin.

Mr. Botello answered here and asked for two years

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Botello if there were any violations while he was a Manager of record there.

Mr. Botello answered no.

Change of Manager – BBRG Dedham TR, LLC d/b/a Joe’s American Bar & Grill, 985 Providence Highway from Ryan Taylor to Michael Steven Botelho


Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion w/ Cultural Council Chair Trish Dorsey

Ms. Dorsey was present before the Board.

Trish Dorsey, chair of the Dedham cultural Council is one of eight people on the Council. Ms. Dorsey stated that her objective at this evening’s meeting to follow up on the letter she sent the Board back in December requesting consideration for additional funds. Ms. Dorsey informed the Board that she is prepared to answer any questions that the Board may have. Mr. Dorsey the Board a few examples of the work that the Council does. Ms. Vicky said Doherty informed the Board that this past year on the Council received 28 applications totaling $40,000 in funds being requested, through the $10,000 we received from the Town last year and the $7000 received from the state, plus an additional funds we had left over, we were able to disperse $18,000. Ms. Dorsey informed all that this was about half of what we were asked for.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that It Is the Town Manager who creates the initial budget for the Town. Mr. MacDonald added that his budget then goes before the finance and warrant committee and they make their recommendation and then it goes to Town meeting. Mr. MacDonald stated that any request for an increase in funds would start with the Town Manager. 

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Baker if she knew when the Town Manager will appear before the finance and warrant committee.

Ms. Baker responded, March 9.

Discussion & Vote Re: Disposition of Compliance Failure Violation Hearings for:  Packaging Center, Inc., d/b/a Stop & Shop Supermarkets #416, 160 Providence Highway; Ralph Bellegarde, Manager; Shree Sadan, Inc. d/b/a Plaza Liquor Mart, 761 Providence Highway; Parimal Amin, Manager; National Amusements, Inc. d/b/a Showcase Cinema DeLux & Studio 3 Restaurant & Bar, 670 Legacy Place; Alicia Rene Cataldo, Mgr.; and GC Friday’s Boston, LLC d/b/a TGI Friday’s, 750 Providence Highway; Thomas Wright, Manager

STOP & SHOP – FINDING(S)

Mr. Keogh moved to find that the licensee, packaging Center, Inc. d/b/a stop & shop supermarket #416, 160 Providence Hwy., did violate Massachusetts Gen. laws chapter 138, section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in the Town of Dedham, #23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age] As outlined in the December 6, 2018 police report; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

SANTION(S)

Mr. Keogh moved that a written warning be issued regarding the all alcoholic package store license issued to packaging Center, Inc. d/b/a Stop & Shop Supermarket #416, 160 Providence Hwy.; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

PLAZA LIQUOR MART FINDING(S)

Mr. Keogh moved to find that the licensee, Shree Sadan, Inc. d/b/a Plaza liquor Mart, 761 Providence Hwy., did violate Massachusetts Gen. laws chapter 138, section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in the Town of Dedham,#23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age] as outlined in the December 6, 2018 police report; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

SANTION(S)

Mr. Keogh moved that written warning be issued regarding the all alcoholic package store license issued to Shree sedan, Inc., d/b/a Plaza liquor Mart, 761 Providence Hwy.; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

NATIONAL AMUSEMENTS - FINDING(S)

Mr. Butler moved to find that the licensing, national amusements, Inc. d/b/a showcase Cinema deluxe studio three restaurant and bar, 670 Legacy Pl., did violate Massachusetts Gen. laws chapter 138, section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (two) we [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or rules and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in the Town of Dedham,#23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age] as outlined in December 6, 2018 police report; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


SANTION(S)

Mr. Butler moved that the all alcohol restaurant license issued to national amusements, Inc. d/b/a showcase Cinema De Lux and studio 3 restaurant and bar, 670 Legacy Pl., be suspended for a period of three (3) days, said three (3) days originally imposed and held in abeyance as a result of compliance failure on May 29, 2018; and that an additional three (3) day suspension to be imposed for the compliance failure on December 6, 2018, two (2) days to be served (1) day to be held in abeyance for a period of twelve (12) months, said twelve (12) months to expire February 13, 2020. This action results in a suspension of the all alcohol restaurant license issued to national amusements, Inc. d/b/a showcase Cinema De Lux and studio three restaurant and bar for a period totaling five (5) days, said five (5) days, to be served on Monday, February 25, 2019, Tuesday, February 26, 2019, Wednesday, February 27, 2019, Thursday, February 28, 2019 and Friday, March 1, 2019; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

TGI FRIDAY’S - FINDING(S)

Mr. Butler moved to find that the licensee, GC Friday’s Boston, LLC d/b/a TGI Friday’s, 750 Providence Hwy., did violate Massachusetts Gen. Laws chapter 138, section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in the Town of Dedham,#23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age] as outlined in the December 6, 2018 police report; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

SANTION(S)

Mr. Butler moved that the all alcohol restaurant license issued to GC Friday’s Boston, LLC d/b/a TGI Friday’s, 750 Providence Hwy., be suspended for a period of two (2) days, said two (2) days originally imposed and held in abeyance as a result of a disturbance on the licensed premises and failure to maintain approved Manager, both occurring on or about March 19, 2018; and that an additional two (2) day suspension to be imposed for the compliance failure on December 6, 2018, one (1) day to be served and one (1) day to be held in abeyance for a period of twelve (12) months, said twelve months to expire February 13, 2020. This action results in a suspension of the all alcohol restaurant license issued to GC Friday’s Boston, LLC d/b/a TGI Fridays for a period totaling three (3) days, said three (3) days to be served on Wednesday, February 27, 2019, Thursday, February 28, 2019 and Friday, March 1, 2019; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. 

Dr. Teehan stated that he feels that TGI Friday’s deserves more than one day in abeyance.  

Dr. Teehan moved to amend the sanctions on the all alcohol restaurant license issued to GC Friday’s Boston, LLC d/b/a TGI Friday’s, 750 Providence Hwy., be suspended for a period of two (2) days, said two (2) days originally imposed and held in abeyance as a result of a disturbance on the licensed premises and failure to maintain approved Manager, both occurring on or about March 19, 2018; and that an additional three (3) day to be served and (2) days to be held in abeyance for a period of twelve (12) months, said twelve months to expire February 13, 2020. This action results in a suspension of the all alcohol restaurant license issued to GC Friday’s Boston, LLC d/b/a TGI Fridays for a period totaling three (3) days, said three (3) days to be served on Wednesday, February 27, 2019, Thursday, February 28, 2019 and Friday, March 1, 2019; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Caroline O’Connell, counsel for TGI Friday’s, asked the Board if the restaurant could serve the suspension immediately instead of waiting. Ms. O’Connell added that they would put in writing their willingness to waive the five day appeal period to the ABCC and to serve the suspension on the following days; Tuesday, February 26, 2019, Wednesday, February 27, 2019 and Thursday, February 28, 2019.

[bookmark: _GoBack]After conferring about the best in most fair way to handle this, Ms.. Baker put forth the following motion: 

Upon receipt of a letter confirming waiver of the five day appeal. Licensee GCI Friday’s Boston LLC d/b/a TGI Friday’s, 750 Providence Hwy. all alcohol restaurant license will be suspended for a period of three (3) days, commencing Wednesday, February 20, 2019 Thursday, February 21, 2019 and Friday, February 22, 2019 point

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. . On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes

Action by the Board

Drainlayer Renewal Applications

	Hercules C&G Drain, Inc.
	182 Bonham Road
Dedham MA 02026


Peter DeGirolamo
77 East Belcher Road
Foxboro, MA 02035	


Old/New Business


Mr. MacDonald asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Dr. Teehan moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10pm.


The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday February 28, 2019. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on February 13, 2019, which minutes were approved on May 8, 2019.

				
							___________________________
James A. MacDonald. – Chairman
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